
LIQUOR AND BEER MEETING 
LOCAL LICENSING AUTHORITY 

CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 
MUNICIPAL HEARING ROOM, CITY HALL, 250 NORTH 5TH STREET 

 
MINUTES 

 
WEDNESDAY, June 2, 2004, 9:00 A.M. 

 
 
I. CALL TO ORDER – The meeting convened at 9:02 a.m.  Those present were Hearing Officer 
 Phil Coebergh, City Attorney John Shaver and Deputy City Clerk Debbie Kemp.   
   
 
II. APPLICATIONS TO RENEW LIQUOR AND BEER LICENSES 
 

1. Spirit of Grand Junction, LLC. dba Redlands Liquor, 2500 A Broadway, Retail Liquor 
Store 

 
The application was found to be in order and approved. 

 
2. Loco, Inc. dba Loco Food Store No. 15, 722 Horizon Dr., 3.2% Beer Retail (Off 

Premises) 
 

The application was found to be in order and approved. 
 

3. Tequila’s II, Inc. dba Tequila’s, 2560 North Avenue, Hotel and Restaurant 

 
The application was found to be in order and approved. 
 
 

III. APPLICATION TO RENEW LIQUOR LICENSE WITH LATE FILING 
 

1. Genco Olive Oil, Inc. dba The Winery Restaurant, 642 Main Street, Hotel and 
Restaurant 

 
  Chris Blackburn, President of Genco Olive Oil, Inc. was present. 
 

Ms. Kemp reported that the application was in order, however, Mesa County Health 
Department had sent the establishment a compliance warning letter as part of a civil 
penalty process due to a cold holding violation. 
 
Mr. Blackburn stated that they have gotten the refrigeration recharged and it is now 
holding the temperature as required. 
 
Mr. Blackburn addressed the late filing by stating that it was his own error.  His 
secretary had given him the renewal, but he had laid it on his desk and it was buried 
and missed the deadline to turn it in on time. 
 
Mr. Shaver asked Ms. Kemp if the application for renewal was turned in prior to the 
expiration of the liquor license.  Ms. Kemp advised that it was. 
 
The application was found to be in order and approved. 



IV. REPORT OF CHANGE IN CORPORATE STRUCTURE – Master File is Maintained in Denver  
 

1. CEC Entertainment, Inc. dba Chuck E. Cheese’s, 2424 US Hwy 6 & 50 #232, Hotel & 
Restaurant 

 
Vice President/Treasurer: James Alan Mabry replaces Rodney Carter 
 
Ms. Kemp reported that they have a master file with the state and have already filed 
with the state.   Approval on the local level is just a formality. 
 
The application was found to be in order and approved. 
 
 

V. APPLICATION FOR A SPECIAL EVENTS PERMIT 
 

1. Application by Friends of Kulture & Entertainment for the Grand Valley, Inc. for a Malt 
and Vinous Special Events Permit for a Benefit Concert at the Botanical Gardens 
Amphitheater July 4, 2004 from 1:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. located at 655 Struthers 
Avenue 

 
Applicant:            Friends of Kulture & Entertainment for the Grand Valley, Inc., 422  
                            White Avenue, Suite 323, Grand Junction, CO 81501 

  President:           Harry Griff, 2636 Chester Drive, Grand Junction, CO 81506 
   Event Manager:  Jackie Gisclar, 356 Hillview Drive, Grand Junction, CO  81503 
 
 Harry Griff, President of Friends of Kulture & Entertainment for the Grand Valley, Inc., 

was present. 
 
 Mr. Shaver asked Ms. Kemp if a letter was received regarding the need for the event.  

Ms. Kemp replied that a letter had been received. 
 
 Mr. Griff advised that, along with the Ribber providing food, Old Buttercup would be 

providing ice cream and that wasn’t stated in the application when submitted.  Mr. Griff 
asked if it would be alright for Two Rivers Winery to sell bottles of wine at the event as 
well as by the glass.  Mr. Shaver advised Mr. Griff that the Special Events Permit only 
allows for the sale of wine by the glass and Two Rivers would have to obtain a special 
limited wine tasting permit though the state to be able to sell wine by the bottle. 

 
 The application was found to be in order and approved. 
 
   

VI. ADJOURNMENT – This meeting was adjourned at 9:17 a.m. 
 
 
 
NEXT REGULAR MEETING – June 16, 2004 


